To:
University Senate

From:
Senate Planning & Review Committee


Richard J. Rozek, Chair

Re:
Annual Report
This has been an active Winter Semester for the SPRC.  The committee completed all assignments received from the Senate Steering Committee.  The following program reviews were completed and a report sent to the Senate via the Senate Steering Committee:

1. Ph.D. Program in Electrical and Computer Engineering 
2. A new undergraduate Major in Japanese Language and Literature 

3. A new undergraduate Major and Minor in Writing and Rhetoric

 The Senate Planning Review Committee approved all three proposals in a timely manner.  Also as mandated, program reports were shared with UCUI and SBRC via the respective chairs of those committees.  SPRC met with SBRC once during this academic year and shared mutual issues.  One issue both committees tried but never succeeded due to weather constraints and low attendance was a shared review process of proposals as suggested by the newly created Senate Ad Hoc committee.  On a trial basis both committees were to meet together to review a program proposal and its approval or concerns.  The joint committee review process would recommend to the Senate by way of the Senate Steering Committee one way to streamline the current proposal review process through the university governance would be to combine both the Senate Planning review Committee and the Senate Budget Review Committee into a single review committee. 
The Senate Planning Review Committee would like to reiterate the recommendation forwarded by the 2007 Senate Planning Review Committee chair, Frances Jackson which is also strongly recommended by the current chair and members of the SPRC.  In order to ensure timely review of all new degree proposals, the Senate should establish a deadline date  of January 1 for receipt of all proposals that have been approved by the appropriate College/School curriculum committee and faculty assembly for any degree scheduled to start the following September.  Any proposals received after January 1 cannot be implemented the following fall semester because the review committees need a reasonable time to conduct a review and allow for responses to committee concerns.  The current guidelines suggest allowing six weeks for committee reviews.  A January deadline date to Senate Steering will ensure that all review bodies have ample time to conduct program reviews before the March Senate meeting so that two readings of each proposal can be completed in a timely fashion by the Senate.  When proposals are received by Senate Steering after January, and with the other proposals being reviewed, the pressure on the review bodies to complete a review in time for the Senate March agenda does not provide for a complete and thorough review.

It has been a pleasure to serve the university this year.
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